At this year's business meeting, we will vote on proposed changes to our constitution. Special thanks to Julie Weishar and the long range planning committee for all of their hard work updating our constitution. Members were given a 30 day notice to as required by Article 8 Section 1 of the ICTA Constitution. The changes are below, followed by the rationale for the change.

1. Change the title of President-Elect to First Vice President.

Rationale: Through an outside assessment plan, we discovered that "President-Elect" is not actually an office title. Changing this title to First Vice President represents best practices and aligns with the structure other organizations including Central States Communication Organization (CSCA).

2. Change the title of Vice President to Second Vice President.

Rationale: Again, we are aligning our executive board officies using best practices and organizations like the CSCA.

3. Adding the duty of serving on the Long Range Planning Committee to the Second Vice President (currently the VP).

Rationale: At this time, this is listed in the policy manual, but it is not in our constitution. This would help add consistency to both documents and make job responsibilities more clear to executive board members.